
FREE MENTAL HEALTH THERAPY PROGRAM 
EXPANDS ACROSS THE REGION 
 
A program that offers free mental health therapy in North Simcoe has expanded to offer 

services across the entire region of Simcoe/Muskoka. 

 

The Increasing Access to Structured Psychotherapy (IASP) program offers cognitive 

behavioural therapy (CBT) to support, and change, the lives of people with anxiety and 

depression in our communities. Speaking during Mental Illness Awareness Week, 

Waypoint President and CEO Carol Lambie announced the expansion is part of a major 

multi-million dollar investment in mental health care by the province. 

 

...Story continued on page 8, see Mental Health Therapy Program Expansion  

ñDelivered in a wide-range of settings including primary care, community mental health and family service agencies, the 

first phase included partners in Midland and Penetanguishene,ò said Lambie. ñIn Phase 2 we are expanding from four 

service delivery partners to a total of 18 partners across North Simcoe Muskoka, working together to address a gap in 

community mental health care.ò 

 

Services will now be offered in the Couchiching/Orillia area, Muskoka and area, South Georgian Bay/Collingwood, and 

Barrie and area. Itôs anticipated up to a thousand people will be served annually. 

 

Trent Simons, IASP Therapist from CHIGAMIK Community Health Centre shared that seeing his clients improve gives 

him a great deal of fulfillment. ñIn three to four months, I see a return to a passion for life, healed relationships and 

blossoming lives.ò  
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Carol Lambie (Waypoint President and CEO), Trent Simons (IASP Therapist, CHIGAMIK), 
Dr. Rebecca Van Iersel (Vice-President Clinical, North Simcoe Muskoka LHIN)  
& Andrew Shantz (Executive Director, North Simcoe Family Health Team) 



 

 

ANNUAL REPORT TO THE 
COMMUNITY 
 
The hospital opened its doors once again to the community 

in June for the annual Report to the Community, celebrating 

highlights from the past year and exciting projects on the 

horizon. 

 

This year's event featured mental health advocate and 

strategist Mark Henick as the guest speaker, sharing his 

personal story of mental illness, suicide attempts and the 

stigma he faced ï and his ultimate journey to find meaning. 

 

At the meeting a number of existing board members were 

recommended for re-appointment and three new directors 

were welcomed, all of whom were officially appointed at the 

Catholic Health Sponsors of Ontario annual meeting in June. 

 

The team from Catharine Bayles, RBC Dominion Securities 

Inc. volunteered for the event once again this year, and 

because they did, RBC made a $1,000 donation to the 

hospital. 

EMBARKING ON 
BRAIN IMAGING 
RESEARCH STUDY 
 

The Waypoint Research Institute is 

embarking on a research project to use 

magnetic resonance imaging, or MRI, to 

advance the scientific understanding of the 

neurological bases of violence, all with a 

goal to enhance assessment and treatment 

of violent behaviour. 

 

Led by Dr. Nathan Kolla, Vice-President of 

Research and Academics, the Institute is 

partnering with world-renowned researchers 

at the University of New Mexico to 

undertake this exciting and unique study. 

 

The mobile MRI system is contained within 

a transport truck-size trailer and will be 

located on hospital property for a number of 

months.  

 

Melanie Dupuis, Research Assistant and Dr. 

Jennifer Crawford, Manager, Research 

Operations have been working diligently 

with the clinical team including nurses, 

psychometrists and social workers to recruit 

patients for the study. 

Thank you to the team at Catherine Bayles, RBC Dominion 
Securities Inc. for volunteering at the hospitalôs Annual Report to  

the Community and for the donation from RBC 
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COUNTY OF SIMCOE INVESTS IN WAYPOINT 
 

The new community health hub in 

Midland got a significant boost in 

July with a $615,359 donation 

from the County of Simcoe. The 

funding is part of a $45 million 

commitment in support of capital 

and redevelopment projects that 

will be allocated over 15 years to 

area hospitals that serve Simcoe 

County residents. 

 

This funding brings the vision of a 

new, modern medical building 

with an innovative design nestled 

into the hill on the property closer 

to reality. The building includes a stunning fa­ade with nighttime lighting, sidewalks and landscaping that 

complement the adjacent parkland and the proposed waterfront development across the street. 

 

CHIGAMIK Community Health Centre and Waypointôs outpatient and community programs will each have 

dedicated space in the building, along with the new Youth Wellness Hub, one of only ten approved in Ontario. 

Common rooms and meeting rooms will also be available for use by both organizations, including the potential 

for community collaboration. The building itself will have elements to accommodate the particular needs of 

children, patients and people with physical challenges.  

 

Progress on construction continues with the base building nearing completion. Windows have been installed, 

exterior cladding almost complete along with the initial paving, sidewalks, storm retention pond, curbs and 

fencing. 

 

Change planning to support the move has begun, with a representative from each organization co-chairing the 

Change Team. Team members will be looking at opportunities to support staff during planning and preparation 

for the move, as well as the early months after move-in. 

County of Simcoe Warden Gerry Marshal presents Carol Lambie with a cheque in support of the  
community health hub as staff, board members, local youth and others look on. 


